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June 27, 2024 
 
66-34                                                
Citizens Water Of Westfield LLC 
Attn: Ms. Cheryl Carlson 
2150 Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Street 
Indianapolis, IN 46202    

Re:  Disinfection Byproduct Monitoring 
        Updated Compliance Monitoring Plan 

              Drinking Water Branch – Compliance 
             PWSID IN5248026 
                
Dear Ms. Carlson: 

 
Pursuant to 327 IAC 8-2.5-13(b)(3), IDEM is providing an updated compliance 

monitoring plan under the Stage 2 Disinfectants and Disinfection Byproducts Rule. Your 
water system will still be required to monitor during your peak historical month every 3 
years. The updated compliance monitoring plan will take effect in 2024. 

 
Your future monitoring schedule is as follows: 
 

Year 
(every 3 years) Sample Month 

2024 8/1-8/31 
2027 8/1-8/31 
2030 8/1-8/31 
etc. 8/1-8/31 

 
Although you have until the last day of your scheduled month to collect these 

samples, there is also a requirement that the results be uploaded by your laboratory to 
IDEM by the 10th of the following month.  Between when you collect your samples and 
when your laboratory can upload them, the lab needs to:  receive your samples, prep 
the samples, analyze the samples, review the results for quality control, and upload 
them to IDEM.  The earlier in the month that you collect the samples, the less likely you 
will be assessed a reporting violation for the results not getting to IDEM by the 10th of 
the following month. 



Your Disinfection Byproduct sampling locations are as follows: 
 

Site ID Address/Location Samples to Collect 

THM-1 CSM-S2 TTHM 
THM-1 CSM-S2 TOTAL HALOACETIC ACIDS (HAA5) 

 
 Your first set of samples under this new compliance monitoring plan are due 8/1/24-
8/31/24 and are due every 3 years during the peak historical month. 

 
Please contact your laboratory to inform them of this schedule change. This will ensure 

that the TTHM and HAA5 bottles are delivered to you so that the samples can be collected in a 
timely manner. If you have any questions, please contact Peter Poon at (317) 234-7441 or 
ppoon@idem.in.gov.   
 
      Sincerely, 

 
      Stacy Jones, Section Chief 
      Chemical & Surface Water Compliance Section 
      Drinking Water Branch 
      Office of Water Quality 
 
        
SJ:pp 
cc: Lucio Ternieden, Field Inspection Section 
         Madison County Health Department 
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